
 

 

 

 

 

 

July 24, 1998 

 

Dr. William Z. Slaney 

The Historian 

Bureau of Public Affairs 

U.S. Department of State 

Washington, D.C.  20520 

 

Dear Dr. Slaney: 

 

I am writing to forward to you the resume of one additional analyst who would be very interested in 

pursuing the possibility of working for the Holocaust Assets Commission.  As with the candidates 

whose resumes I forwarded recently, Ben Rockwell has Top Secret/SCI clearances and is well 

acquainted with issues relating to historical records. 

 

I thought I might also let you know that I have recently accepted the Executive Fellowship position 

established by the United States Institute of Peace.  As a part of the Fellowship, I will begin working 

next month at DRL (Bureau of Democracy, Human Rights, and Labor) at State on issues related to 

religious freedom abroad.  Although I will no longer be at the Review Board, I remain keenly 

interested in assisting staff members in obtaining new positions.  I would very much like to speak 

with you or others about the names I have forwarded and provide you with a candid assessment of 

persons in whom you might be interested. 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me at home (703-481-8196) if I could be of any assistance. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

T. Jeremy Gunn 

Executive Director and 

   General Counsel 

 

 

Enclosure 


